OPERATING ENGINEERS BENEFIT FUND LOCAL 37
3615 NORTH POINT BLVD – SUITE C

BALTIMORE, MARYLAND 21222

(410) 254-9595 or 1(800) 367-7848

          Please be advised that there is now an open enrollment period from 
         November 15th to December 31st.

TO:
I.U.O.E. Local 37 Health Care Plan Participant

FROM: 
Operating Engineers Local 37 Benefit Fund

DATE: 
November 2018
RE:
Individual/Family Open Enrollment 
At the Board of Trustees meeting held on October 3, 2018, the Trustees voted to implement an “Open Enrollment” policy effective January 1st, 2019 for all Affiliate, Associate or Stationary group’s employees & their dependents.
Open Enrollment means the period in which members can change their coverage from Individual to Family or Family to Individual coverage without cause.  Changes other than during the Open Enrollment Period will require a change in family status, i.e., marriage, birth, adoption, divorce or another documented qualifying event.

This year’s letter is to notify you that election changes to be effective January 1, 2019 must be made between November 1st through December 31st of this year.  There are four things you must do to make a change:

1. A new Health Enrollment Form must be completed and received by the Fund Office c/o Registration by December 31st, 2018.

2. INFORM your employer of your election change prior to December 31st, 2018 in order for your employer’s payroll or benefit department to make the change to your payroll i.e., deduction amount and coverage classification.

3. If you are changing from family to individual coverage, notify your dependents that they will receive a COBRA Notice and will have to pay for coverage if so elected.

4. If you are changing from individual to family coverage, you must provide the Fund Office with copies of birth certificates for your spouse and children, if applicable, and a copy of your marriage certificate with the new registration form by December 31st, 2018. 
You can now email your completed forms and documents.  Please go to our Website at www.dsibenefitfund.org, click on Member Services and select Registration Documents.  Then click on Registration – Document Upload Form and follow the instruction to submit your documents to a Secure Website. You can also fax the requested information to (410) 254-2016.

Please contact the Fund Office at 1(800) 367-7848 or (410) 254-9595 and speak to Karen if you have any questions or are unsure of what is required of you.

T:\END OF YEAR NOTICES\\37OpenEnrollmentLtrFor2019
